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The summer months, which for most of us who have no scheduled teaching
duties are the time during which we conduct the greater part of our
research and the preparation of courses and course materials for the
forthcoming academic year. It is also the time during which many of us
choose to take our one month's vacation or do overload teaching either in
return for additional remuneration or workload reduction.

In the past, a number of academics have also been hired on a purely
voluntary basis to participate in what was then called the summer academic
advisory service in return for a standard stipend which was distinct and
separate from their salaries. A fair number of routine academic
administrative functions has also been traditionally maintained during the
summer months, usually on an informal basis of fairly sharing the workload
within each sub-unit. This, in some cases, may involve relieving the
member concerned of all administrative duties during the fall and winter
terms.

The foregoing well established past-practices have been recapi~ulated as a
reminder to our members in the event of their being approached to
participate in additional academic administrative activities during their
research term. It is important that any such participation be truly
voluntary and that no form of pressure is used to persuade anyone,
particularly those of our colleagues who have been recently hired or who
are as yet untenured or anticipating promotion.

Since the article dealing with workload in
is based mainly on the principle of past
our membership should not be perceived as
of such past practices.

the current collective agreement
practices. it is imperative that
acquiescing in the modification

~-1991 COLLEQT~VE AGREEMENT -
The new Collective Agreement should be circulated to all members of the
bargaining unit during the beginning of May. On May 1, 1989 each
continuing member of the bargaining unit is entitled to a scale increase of
5.5% which appears on the May 30 paycheque. In June CDI's are added to
base salary and backdated to May 1, therefore the June paycheque will
contain 2/12 of the appropriate CDI value. This means that your paycheque
will be greater in May, increase again in June and decrease in July when
only 1/12 of the CDI value is included. Thereafter, your paycheque should
remain relatively constant (with slight modifications at the end of the
year over CPP contributions).
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